COUNTY OF NEVADA

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS



Nathan H. Beason, 1st District Edward C. Scofield, 2nd District Chair Dan Miller, 3rd District Vice-Chair Wm. "Hank" Weston, 4th District Richard Anderson, 5th District

> Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board

April 12, 2016

Ms. Colleen Crowden Area Specialist/Community Relations Rural Development United States Department of Agriculture 150-D Chuck Yeager Way Oroville, CA 95965

RE: Nevada City School of the Arts – Rural Development Loan Program

Dear Ms. Crowden:

At its regular meeting on April 12, 2016, the Board of Supervisors voted to support the Nevada City School of the Arts' application to USDA Rural Development for a loan to purchase the property they are leasing on Bitney Springs Road.

The school has been an integral part of our community for 22 years, and we would be pleased to see it thrive for many years to come. We hope you will favorably consider their application.

Sincerely,

Dan Miller Chair, Board of Supervisors

cc: Holly Pettit, Director, Nevada City School of the Arts